
 

Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council Meeting of 27 February 2003 

7. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 7.1 Philip Ball – Sumner Pool Committee 
 
  Philip Ball (President, Sumner Pool Committee) attended to speak to the Board about the costs 

of running the pool in view of the new legislation concerning pool water quality.  He stated that 
water needed to be tested four times a day at a cost of $50 a test.  Mr Ball also noted that the 
number of key sales were down on previous years, extra maintenance was also required and 
the pool would need re-painting. 

 
  The Board asked Mr Ball to provide a copy of the Sumner Pool Committee’s statement of 

accounts. 
 
 7.2 Woolston Pool 
 
  Roger Dowling attended to argue for the retention of the suburban pools and their upgrading 

and heating.  He considered that the pools were good for young children in Christchurch, and 
assisted in providing a sense of community.  The suburban pools fulfilled a useful need in local 
communities.  Children and families could bike or walk to them.  He presented 230 signatures 
from children living in the Woolston area requesting that the Woolston pool remain open. 

 
 7.3 Lane Name – Moncks Spur Road 
 
  Mr & Mrs Bryce attended regarding a proposed new right-of-way name on Moncks Spur.  They 

were establishing a subdivision developed on a sustainable living environment and ecological 
basis, to conserve soil and water resources.  Mr and Mrs Bryce expressed their preference for 
the new right-of-way name. 

 
  The Board’s decision is recorded under Part C, Clause 18 of this report. 
 
 7.4 Youth Initiatives Trust 
 
  Claire Milne, from the Youth Initiatives Trust attended to update the Board on the progress of 

the youth café.  The building refurbishment is progressing and it is hoped that it will open in the 
near future.  Claire Milne commented that this project was a very good example of a community 
development process.  The interviewing for a café manager was progressing.  The Board 
commended the Trust for the way it had worked and developed this project. 

 
 7.5 Hay Street/Ruru Road Intersection 
 
  John Billingsley, a representative of concerned parents living in the Hay Street/Ruru Road area, 

attended to express concern at the traffic problems at the Hay Street/Ruru Road intersection.  
Heavy vehicles use it to go through to Maces Road and there have also been problems with 
younger inexperienced drivers using it.  There has been a number of accidents over the last five 
years and the residents are concerned for their and their children’s safety. 

 
  Mr Billingsley will approach the Bromley Residents Group.  The Board advised Mr Billingsley that 

the intersection has been identified in the Bromley Local Traffic Management Scheme as 
requiring work.  The Board decided that the Community Advocate discuss this matter with 
officers from the City Streets Unit and that the Council’s speed trailer unit be placed in this 
location. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


